
CBISD Safety and Security Committee Meeting 
Wednesday, May 24, 2022 

Agenda 
 
I.  Call to Order – 4:00pm 
 
II. Introductions  
 
III. Approval of Minutes  
 
IV. Action Items - None 
 
V. Information Items 
 a.  CBISD Emergency Alert – Skylert 
 b.  Transportation Safety Report 
 c.  Barrow Train Derailment Plan  
 d.  Athletic Health Emergency Plan – Appendix  
 e.  Campus Safety Concerns for 22-23 school year 
 
  
  
 
VI. Progress on District Safety and Security 

a. Student/Peace Officer Interaction Training – Class of 2022 
b. Stop the Bleed/CPR student training implementation 

 c.   CBISD Police Department update 
 d.   Crime stoppers update 
 e.   Truancy Officer update 
 f.    Safety and Security Committee Partner updates 
  
  
VII. CBISD Covid Update 

a. District Update 
 
 
VIII. Questions/Feedback/Suggestions 
 
IX. Adjourn 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
Minutes: 
Meeting was called to order at 4:02 by Chris Miller. 
Motion was made by Mr. Miller and second by Chief Sanders to waive the reading of the 
minutes from the Fall 2021 Safety and Security Council Meeting. Motion passed unanimously. 
 
Mr. Miller gave a report to the committee on the CBISD emergency alert system. CBISD uses 
Skyward for all auto dial functions. Campuses are able to send out alerts and notices through 
either phone message, text or email to parents and students in the district. Administrators are 
able to access the system through desktop, mobile app and phone in method. 
 
Mr. Miller presented a Transportation safety power point to the committee that discussed driver 
requirements, training provided, routing system, student tracker software and safety of the bus 
fleet. 
 
Mr. Miller led a discussion regarding the Train Derailment plan at Barrow Elementary.  
Feedback was provided by committee members in updating the plan for the 22-23 school year. 
 
Coach Mascheck presented the Athletic Health Emergency plan to the committee. 
 
Mary McCarthy, principal of Wild Peach Elementary discussed concerns about traffic safety in 
front of Wild Peach. Committee discussed possible solutions to address this issue. 
 
Caleb McCain, Assistant Principal Columbia High School, addressed safety concerns regarding 
camera blind spots at CHS.  Mr. McCain also discussed vape sensors. 
 
Mr. Miller presented information regarding the class of 2022 Safety Officer Interaction Training. 
Chief Sanders stated that 100% of the class of 2022 has met this requirement. 
 
Mr. Miller discussed updated to Stop-the-Bleed training. All staff are required to attend training 
and discussed what that would look like on the campus level.  Mr. Miller also discussed how that 
would be transitioned down to the student population. 
 
Chief Sanders discussed CBISD crimestoppers and their progress to date. This year 
crimestoppers has paid out over $2000 in tips. 
 
Chief Sanders presented information regarding the truancy officer that was hired this year. 
Officer has made over 1500 home visits this past year for truancy issues. 
 
Safety and Security Partners presented updates. 
 



Mr. Miller made a motion to adjourn meeting at 5:05pm. Second by Chief Sanders. Motion 
passed unanimously. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Members in Attendance: 
Chris Miller – Assistant Superintendent 
Justen Williams – Director of Maintenance 
Markus Trower – Brazoria County Emergency Operations 
James Broussard – School Board Member 
Jonathan Champagne – School Board President 
Doug Sanders – CBISD Chief of Police 
Caleb McCain – CHS Assistant Principal 
Mary McCarthy – WPE Principal 
Travis Wilbanks – CHS Teacher 
Jon Baker – Brazoria County Constable Precinct 4 
Dawne Moore – Brazoria PD 
Brent Mascheck – Athletic Director CBISD 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 


